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Madam Chairperson,

The Chinese delegation would like to thank Ms Maria Viotti, Chef de Cabinet of the
Secretary General, and Mr Carlos Massieu, Chairperson of ACABQ, for their
statements. China supports the statement made by the representative of Egypt on
behalf of the  Group of 77 and China , and would like to add the following comments:

First, continued efforts should be made to promote the UN management reform in an
active and well-managed manner. China supports the Secretary General in
improving the effectiveness of the management-related work of the UN and in
continuously strengthening oversight and accountability through reforms. The UN
management reform has come a long way since the 72nd Session of the UN
General Assembly, made possible by Member States and the Secretariat working
together. China commends this, and looks forward to the steady implementation of
the reform initiatives so they can yield positive results in good time.

Second, in-depth discussions on the Secretariat s human resources management
architecture should continue. The resolution of the 72nd General Assembly spelt out
the principles for restructuring human resources management, namely, ensuring a
unified approach, optimising the distribution of functions and avoiding duplication.
China has taken note of the SG report on the comparative assessment of human
resources structures, as well as ACABQ s comments and recommendations thereon,
and looks forward to receiving more detailed information from the Secretariat in the
next phase of the Fifth Committee s deliberations.

Third, due process and consensus should continue to prevail. An important lesson
from the continuous progress of the management reform is that Member States
respect one another and accommodate one another’s positions and concerns. This

principle should continue to prevail. At the Fifth Committee of the General Assembly,
every voice and every position should be taken seriously and respected.

Madam Chairperson,



The Chinese delegation will continue to participate in the discussions under this topic
in a positive, constructive and responsible spirit and looks forward to an early arrival
at a consensus on this issue.

Thank you, Madam Chairperson.




